
2013 National Jamboree Refund Policy 

 

Our Council’s policy concerning 2013 Jamboree refund requests is listed below.   

 

The Illowa Council has paid non-refundable fees to the BSA National Jamboree for each youth 

and adult attending.  In addition, local council expenses involving transportation and tour      

accommodations (bus contracts, theme park tickets, hotel reservations, restaurant meals, etc.) 

will have been incurred.  To that end, amounts able to be refunded are: 

 

  Up to  8/31/12   Refunds of 100% of the fees paid will be returned 

  As of 9/1/12       Refunds of 80% of the fees paid will be returned 

  As of 12/1/12     Refunds of 50% of the fees paid will be returned 

  As of 4/1/13       No refunds will be made  

 

If a Scout needs to withdraw after 4/1/13, we recommend that the family  find a replacement 

and work out the financials with the new attendee.  Please note, the Council must still be made 

aware of these plans so appropriate actions/assistance may be given.  Please fill out a Request 

for Refund form and submit it to the Council Service Center.   The Council will be  cognizant of 

extreme situations causing a person to have to remove themselves from the Illowa contingent.  

 

Questions on this policy can be directed to: 

Council Jamboree Chairman Ben Rogers at Ben.Rogers@Kone.com 

Council Program Director Anna Hudak at Anna.Hudak@Scouting.org 
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